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April 14, 2015

TO: Honorable Tracy O. King, Chair, House Committee on Agriculture & Livestock
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB1846 by King, Susan (Relating to notification by certain state agencies of the

implementation or enforcement of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act.), As
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 431 of the Health and Safety Code to require the Department of
State Health Services (DSHS) and the Department of Agriculture (TDA) to take certain actions
before entering into an agreement to implement or enforce a provision of the Federal Food, Drug,
and Cosmetic Act.  These actions would include publishing the proposed agreement in the Texas
Register, allowing 90 days for public comment, consulting with the presiding officers of certain
legislative committees, and publishing a final notice containing certain information in the Texas
Register. DSHS indicates that this process would impact their ability to secure future agreements
because it would be unable to meet agreement negotiation deadlines. This analysis assumes that
future agreements will be continued because it is unknown if the federal government would accept
the additional time DSHS indicates it would require to undertake this process. TDA indicates that
the provisions of the bill would not affect their future agreements.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 537 State Health Services, Department of, 551 Department of Agriculture
LBB Staff: UP, SZ, WP, ADe
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